
 

 

 
 

RESOLUTION FOR THE NAMING OF THE 
BREEZEDALE TERRACE  

IN HONOR AND MEMORY OF MARY JO BANKS LYTTLE 
 
 

 
WHEREAS, Mary Jo Banks Lyttle served as assistant director of the Office of Alumni 

Relations from 1989 to 1992 and as director from 1992 to 2015; 
 
WHEREAS, Ms. Lyttle was instrumental in building a strong network of volunteers 

for the IUP Alumni Association; 
 

WHEREAS, Ms. Lyttle led the IUP Alumni Association Board of Directors in building 
revenue streams to support alumni programming; 
 

WHEREAS, Ms. Lyttle led the IUP Alumni Association Board of Directors and the 
office staff through two strategic planning processes that continue to shape the 

association; 
 

WHEREAS, Ms. Lyttle was devoted to IUP and to building relationships with alumni 
in all possible ways;  

 

WHEREAS, Kim Lyttle and Carl Johnson, Phi Sigma Kappa fraternity brothers, came 
together with a common goal and made significant financial contributions to restore 

the Breezedale Terrace; 
  
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Council of Trustees of Indiana 

University of Pennsylvania recognizes the incredible dedication of Mary Jo Banks 
Lyttle and the contributions of time and treasure of Kim Lyttle and Carl Johnson by 

naming Lyttle Terrace in honor and memory of Mary Jo Banks Lyttle.     
 
Approved this 9th day of September, 2021. 
 

 

 
__________________________________ 
Samuel H. Smith, Chair 

IUP Council of Trustees 

 

 


